Did you know . . . (Cultural Tidbits)
[image: image1.wmf]Writing a student’s name in red is very upsetting in many cultures where red is the color of death. Pay attention to this especially with your Korean students.

[image: image2.wmf]In Thai, Vietnamese and Hmong cultures, the head is where a person’s soul resides. It is very important not to touch a child’s head.

[image: image3.jpg]


The typical American sign for “O.K.” is recognized in most of the world. However, it is very crude in a handful of countries, Brazil being one of them.

[image: image4.wmf]Nodding and saying “yes” does not mean the parent agrees with you in Asian cultures. It means that they hear what you are saying. Most Asian parents would be too polite to disagree with the teacher.
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Koreans and Japanese consider it rude to open a gift in front of the giver. Gift giving is very serious business. You don’t want to show any signs of a lack of appreciation for the gift. In order to avoid this, gifts are not opened in the presence of the giver.  Alternately, you may ask the person if it is OK to open the present.  Even if you do not open a gift in front of the person, show the appropriate appreciation for it.
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 Have you noticed that your Korean and Japanese students often hand you papers and gifts using two hands?  This is a sign of respect.  It’s also customary to hand and receive business cards using two hands.  Please remember this if you hand your business card to parents of your ESOL students.  When accepting a business card, take a moment to look at it and then place it in front of you on a table using both hands.  Never stick in your back pocket like a dirty handkerchief.    

